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6/14– Flag Retirement 
Ceremony, Page 8 
 
7/12– Playdate in the 
Park, page 6 
 
-Story Time with Miss 
Mary, Page 13 

 
 
6/12– Auburn Historical 
Association Town-wide 
Scavenger Hunt, Page 23 
 
7/31- Auburn Library 
Book Sale, Page 12 

 
 
6/6– Friends of the 
Library meeting,  Page 12 
 
6/20– Summer Reading, 
Oceans of Possibility, 
page 13 

 
 
-Story Time w/ Miss 
Mary, Page 13 
 
-Knitting Club, Page 13 
 
6/3– National Donut Day 

Future Dates Inside!! 

 
 
6/2– Community 
Conversation on 
Education, Page 15  
 
6/16 & 7/21– Summer 
Concert Series, Page 4 
 
6/23– Summer Tai Chi 
begins, Page 5 
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6/1 & 7/6– Evening Book 
Club, Page 13 
 

6/8 & 7/13– Day Book 
Club, Page 13 
 

6/15– Pickleball with Paul 
& Lyn, Page 4 
 

7/13– Summer Jumping 
Beans begins, Page 5 

 
 
6/18 & 7/16- Auburn 
Historical Association 
Open House 
1pm– 3pm 
 
6/18– Longmeadow 
Community Breakfast, 
Page 17  
 
6/25– Church Yard Sale  
& Flea Market, Page 16 
 
7/9– Cookbook Club 
meeting, Page 13 
 
7/30– Auburn Library 
Book Sale, Page 12 

Editor: Mimi Friolet 
 
  

603-483-5052 ext.102   
Crier e-mail: 

townhall@townofauburnnh.com 

Seniors Save The Date 
Saturday, August 20 

 

We’ll be celebrating the  
50th Senior Dinner 

 

More info in the August Crier 

2022 BOAT DECALS ARE        
AVAILABLE! 

You can register your boat at the Town Clerk’s 
office. 

*The town gets an additional $5.00 fee to 
process boats for the State. 

Monday 10:00 AM - 7:00 PM 
Wednesday & Thursday  8:00 AM - 2:00 PM 

Friday 8:00 AM – Noon 
Remember:  When you complete your boat 
registration in town, the town fees collected 
will remain in  Auburn, otherwise they go to 

the State. 

Note: 
Please check with event/
project coordinators first 

for dates, times, and 
cancelations. 
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We are saddened to announce the death of long-time Auburn Town 
Administrator, William Herman.  Bill had been battling cancer for a few years 
and recently had to take a leave of absence.  For over 15 years Auburn was 
Bill’s home away from home.  Although never being a citizen of Auburn, he 
loved our town and his job, this town became a large part of his life. 
 
Bill spent countless hours supporting the Board of Selectmen, town 
departments, employees, committees and community.  He consistently went 
above and beyond the duties of Town Administrator, often sitting in on 
meetings he was not required to attend or helping at town events to show his 
support to the community.  Bill could be found eating pie at the Auburn 
Historical Duck Race, helping at the town E-waste Day or just taking in the 
events at Old Home Day.  
 
It’s impossible to put into a few words or paragraphs how much Bill meant to 
the Town of Auburn.  We will forever remember his positive impact on the 
Town and would often recall the lessons learned through his guidance and 
advice.  As we move forward, Bill’s legacy will last all our lifetimes.  We will  
forever be grateful.  
 
The Board of Selectmen, along with the entire Auburn staff and volunteers, 
extend our sincere and heartfelt condolences to Bill’s family and express our 
deep appreciation for all his years of service to the Town of Auburn 
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The Board of Trustees of the Griffin Free Public Library are very pleased to announce that we have hired 

Dan Szczesny as our new Library Director. 

 

Dan has been one of our staff librarians for six years and is already knowledgeable about our library and 

the Town of Auburn. During his time at the library, he’s managed and planned the library’s successful 

Summer Author Series, and most recently taken the lead on the Town Day Duck Race Author Alley at 

the library. 

 

He is also a long time journalist, travel writer and published author of multiple books. As a writer and 

presenter he has visited hundreds of New England libraries and has developed a vast network of library 

directors. And as a journalist he has worked with many local government agencies and has experience 

working with town hall and writing grant requests. For all these and many other qualifications we are 

excited that Dan has accepted this new position. 

 

Please join us in congratulating Dan on his new position and stop by the library to say hello! 

 

~ Board of Trustees of the Griffin Free Public Library 

New Library Director Announced! 
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AUBURN POLICE DEPARTMENT NEWS 



 

Auburn Village Crier  Page 9

AUBURN FIRE DEPARTMENT NEWS 
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NEWS FROM THE FRIENDS OF THE GRIFFIN FREE LIBRARY  

Thank you from the Friends 
On May 7th, the Friends hosted another successful plant sale at the Griffin Library.  Although the 
day was quite windy, and could have been warmer, shoppers definitely had planting on their 
minds. 
 
Thank you to all that donated plants, and to Jess Traynor and Nancy Mayland for the beautiful 
glass garden art. All funds will be used to support good quality programs, and purchase passes 
for the Auburn Community to use. 
 
About our ongoing Trex Recycling Program. We are collecting clean plastic bags. For example; 
wood pellet bags, grocery shopping bags, regular shopping bags, produce bags, plastic 
newspaper sleeves, dry cleaning bags, and bubble wrap. All of these recycled items will be used 
for a new Trex bench. Your donated plastic can be left at the library. 
 
Everyone is welcomed to come to a Friends meeting, they are held every first Monday of the 
month @7pm, with the exception of a holiday. 
Thank you for supporting the Friends of the Library. 

2022 -The Return of the Book Sale! 
After a two year hiatus, the Auburn Library Book Sale will be held at the Auburn Village School 
gym.  The dates/times are Saturday, July 30th 8a-3pm and Sunday, July 31st 11a-3pm. 
Sorry, the library cannot accept any book donations until after the Book Sale, due to lack of 
storage space. 
For 21 years this has been a community driven fund raiser. Without the help and dedication of 
the many families, organizations and volunteers that help to move, organize, box up and clean 
up, we could never be so successful. If any students need community service hours please let us 
know. 
Please note that all proceeds from the sale will benefit the Griffin Library programs. For example, 
the past proceeds have helped to fund the Summer Reading Program, Author presentations, 
lectures, and attraction passes. 
We are looking for people with trucks and vans to help us, and volunteers' on Thursday 7/28 
@6pm to move books from the library to AVS. We'll also need helpers for organizing Thursday & 
Friday evening at AVS from 6pm to 8pm. 
On Sunday 7/31, we would appreciate any help for cleanup at the end of the sale. Can you help? 
The Friends will also be holding their very popular bake sale on Saturday morning. 
If you can help out please contact the library, Staff@griffinfree.org Or fay.frank@comcast.net 
 
As always thank you for supporting your local library. 

mailto:Staff@griffinfree.org
mailto:fay.frank@comcast.net
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AVS SCHOOLYARD 

NEWS 
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Longmeadow Serves! 
Let your light shine before 

others, so that they may see your good 
works and give glory to your Father in 
heaven. (Matthew 5:16).    

We are several weeks post 
Easter but things are really hopping at 
Longmeadow Congregational Church, 
UCC.  Summer is supposed to be a 
quieter time in churches, but not this 
year!  After two years of social 
distancing we are blessed to be able to 
gather again in so many ways and are 
making the most of it! 

In worship, we are singing 
again, we are serving each other Holy 
Communion, and we are sharing 
worship with the children of our 
church.  But we are also blessed to have 
been able to reach out beyond the walls 
of our church building with the 
technology skills we have gained and 
continue to gather for worship in three 
ways, seeking to serve people, 
wherever you are:  
• In person worship at 9:30 on 

Sundays, with precautions 
recommended and encouraged. 

• On-line worship services, using 
Zoom on Sundays at 11:00  

• And YouTube pre-recorded services 
(all Sunday Worship and 
Wednesday Children’s Messages 
can be found at https://
www.youtube.com/channel/
UCOZuV4b91h_8LYHqYRATqhw) 
 

We thank all who came 
to our Longmeadow 
Community Breakfast 
in May.  We have 
missed seeing you all 
so much and it was such a blessing to 
once again open the doors of our 

Fellowship Hall, fire up the stove and 
start serving you once again.  We loved 
it so much that we will be having 
another Breakfast on June 18 before we 
break for the hot summer months. 

Our Ladies’ Circle is also busy 
planning for a HUGE Yard Sale on June 
25.  So, mark your calendars and details 
can be found elsewhere in the Crier.    

In May we began selling tickets 
for our big Prize Calendar fund raiser 
and look forward to choosing a 
different winner every day for a variety 
of cash and gift card prizes.  Thank you 
to all who donated and to those who 
bought tickets at our Breakfast.  It is not 
too late to get in on the fun, please 
contact the church about purchasing a 
ticket.  

In June we are also bringing 
back our annual Peanut Butter and Jelly 
Drive to benefit the Chester Food 
Pantry, which serves Auburn residents.  
The summer months are usually a lean 
time for food pantries and we want to 
help them stock up their shelves with 
these often requested items.  
Throughout June there will be a lidded 
plastic tub on the steps of the Tiny Tots 
Pre-School where you can leave a 
donation of any size jars of peanut 
butter or jelly (new, sealed jars only 
please).  

In July and August, we will be 
holding a School Supply drive to assist 
both students at AVS and around the 
world in areas where people are 
struggling with desperate poverty.  We 
will be filling backpacks for local 
students and school bags for Church 
World Service to distribute.  In the 
months of July and August, the same 
plastic tub on the Tiny Tots porch will 
be available to accept your donations of 
school supplies.   A specific list of items 
sought will be in next edition of the 
Village Crier or you can contact the 
church for more information.    

Things are really happening 
here at Longmeadow and there is 
always a place for you.  No matter who 
you are or where you are on your 
spiritual journey, you are welcome 
here.  At Longmeadow Congregational 
Church, UCC, we seek not just to go to 
church but to BE THE CHURCH!  If you 
have any questions, please contact our 
Pastor, Rev. Ruth Gallot at 483-2907.   
Friend us on Facebook at https://
www.facebook.com/groups/
Longmeadow/ 

Longmeadow Serves! 

Longmeadow Church Breakfast 
Please come to the June breakfast, the last one until September, at Longmeadow Church! It is June 18th from 6:30am – 

10: 00am.   The breakfasts are at Longmeadow Congregational Church, 4 Wilson’s Crossing Rd.   Where else can you 
meet your old friends, catch up on town gossip and enjoy an “all you can eat breakfast”, of French toast, English muffins, 
eggs your way, pancakes, sausage, bacon, home fries, homemade beans and muffins, and beverages for a donation of $8 

for adults, $5 for children 6-12 and under 5 free?  
We look forward to seeing you and your friends in June!  

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOZuV4b91h_8LYHqYRATqhw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOZuV4b91h_8LYHqYRATqhw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOZuV4b91h_8LYHqYRATqhw
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Boy Scout Troop 127 
Troop 127 has had a great month! On May 14, Troop 
127, combined with some of the Pack 127 cub scouts, 
placed flags in Longmeadow and Auburn cemeteries to 
honor veterans. The scouts replaced old flags and 
added new ones if none were there. About a week 
later, scouts from Troop 127 attended the spring 
camporee at the Hidden Valley Scout Camp. While 
there, scouts camped, earned merit badges, and had a 
great time. Scouts also worked on rank advancement, 
especially the newer scouts who crossed over from 
cub scouts recently.  
 
- Jack Paynter, Troop 127B Scribe 

Cub Scout Pack 127 
On May 7th three Scouts from Pack 127 competed in the District Pinewood Der-
by held at Camp Carpenter in Manchester.  At this level our Scouts are com-
peting against the best cars from all the other packs in our district.  Congratula-
tions to Max L for taking home the 2nd place trophy, for his Rootbeer car de-
sign, in his Lions/Tigers division! 

On May 14th a few of our Cub 
Scouts joined in with Troops 127B 
and G to honor and replace the 
flags that mark the graves of the 
veteran’s that are buried in the 
Auburn Village Cemetery and  
Longmeadow Cemetery.  
If you are interested in more in-
formation about Scouting in Au-
burn, please contact 
staceymelendy@gmail.com  

mailto:staceymelendy@gmail.com


 

Page 20  Auburn Village Crier 



 

Auburn Village Crier  Page 21

 
 

News from Auburn Dollars for Scholars®  

 

Thank You to all students who applied for our scholarships!  
Look for our award winner on our website: auburn.dollarsforscholars.org or on  

our Facebook page!  
Visit our table at the concert in the park series this summer.  

 
IMPORTANT!  

We are searching for passionate volunteers that are concerned about the future cost of 
education.  

If you would like us to continue to offer scholarships to Auburn students,  
PLEASE contact us at  

Auburn Dollars for Scholars®  
166 Rockingham Rd  
Auburn, NH 03032  

or   
Mary Hrubiec @ jhrubiec@comcast.net  

 
Thank You and Stay Safe  
Mary Hrubiec, President  

mailto:jhrubiec@comcast.net
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Submissions for the Auburn Village Crier  

Submissions for the Crier must be received by the 15th of every 
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Please send all articles in a word document, e-mail attachment to:       

townhall@townofauburnnh.com      
 

603-483-5052 Ext.102 

Auburn Village Crier 

c/o Mimi Friolet 

PO Box 146 

Auburn, NH 03032 

Editorial Policy 
The AUBURN VILLAGE CRIER is a monthly 
newsletter (11 issues/year) published by 
the Town of Auburn.  It is intended to serve 
the community by providing information of 
interest to Auburn residents.  As a monthly 
publication, the newsletter is not a forum to 
air opinions as it is not able to provide 
equal time standards.  With a diversity of 
views and opinions among the residents of 
the Town, it is the policy of the AUBURN 
VILLAGE CRIER not to publish editorials or 
letters to the editor that advocate any 
political or policy viewpoint. 

 Ad Prices 

Business Card: $45 

3.5” X 3”: $65 

7.5” X 3”: $85 

Half Page:  $ 135 

Full Page: $220 

Checks payable to: 

Town of Auburn 

 

Multi-Month Discounts 
available 


